
 
 
 

 
 

                                                                        

 
20th December 2024 

Dear parents and carers, 

Welcome to the last newsletter of 2024.  It is hard to believe we have reached the end of the term.  We have 

been so busy, the time has flown by.   

We have had a great last week to our autumn term. Thank you everyone who came to our EYFS nativity and 

our years 1, 2, 3 and 4 festive assemblies. It was so lovely to see you all there. The children loved singing their 

festive songs and recounting their favourite festive memories. Hopefully you have remembered some of their 

jokes to re-tell! We are very proud of how well they did and how confident they are becoming when performing 

in front of an audience. We have had some lovely feedback from you saying how much you enjoyed the shows.   

I am sure you will want to join me in thanking our wonderful team of teachers, support staff, admin, premises, 

breakfast club, after school club and catering staff.  They all work so hard to make sure that school is a safe 

and happy place for the children and are getting ready for a well deserved rest over the holiday period.   

Finally, I would like to say thank you for your incredible support for your children and for the school.  I am 

extremely proud to be the headteacher of such a caring and committed 

community.  I look forward to continuing to work in partnership with you in 2025.   

I hope you have a great Christmas and wish you all the very best for the new 

year. 

Best wishes   

Manda George                                                                                                          

Headteacher 

 

 

Rights Respecting School 
 

This week we have explored Article 31 (leisure, play and culture). Every child 

has the right to relax, play and take part in a wide range of cultural and 

artistic activities. We used our rights respecting assembly time to reflect on 

what an amazing year 2024 has been and discussed all the different ways we 

have enjoyed Article 31 throughout the year.  
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Corbett Chase 
 

 

MARK YOUR DIARIES: 5th Annual Corbett Chase - Sunday 23rd March 2025 

Calling all runners, walkers and supporters: Friends of Torridon is thrilled to be putting on, for the 5th year in a row, 

the Annual Corbett Chase in partnership with Sandhurst School. This local 10k and half-marathon, alongside a 

community street play out and cake sale, will take place on Sunday 23rd March 2025.  

 

Mark your diaries! More info to come in the new year. If you'd like to get involved, whether running or volunteering, 

please email: friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com  

 

Festive Lunch 
 A massive thank you to Raheem and his team for our Festive Lunch on Wednesday. The 

children loved it! 
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Christmas Eve Family Service 

 

Resource Base – Christmas Celebrations 
     

 

      

 

 

 

 

This week we performed the Christmas songs and poems, that we have worked so hard on, 
to our families. As a festive treat, we decorated gingerbread men with icing and sprinkles 
with our families and teachers. It was a lovely way to end the term! 

                                                            



EYFS Nativity 

We are so proud of our angels! EYFS performed their Nativity beautifully and confidently to 

a very large audience. We hope everyone who came enjoyed the show!  

        nnnn                                                                

                    

Reception – Maths 
 

This week in Maths, Reception have been learning all about Time. After exploring different ways 

to measure time, the children got busy making their own clocks, practised writing numerals 

and were most enthusiastic about making their own visual timetables! We also spoke about 

which activities we might do in the day and night time, or both! The children were excited to 

create their own starry night chalk art, and to learn about nocturnal animals… 

                   
  

                                         



Year 1 – Gymnastics  
This term, year 1 have been learning gymnastics in PE. We have explored balancing, moving 

across, and jumping off of different apparatus. We used our bodies to create different ‘tucked’, 

‘star’ and ‘straight’ shapes. We had a lot of fun experimenting with other shapes that use our 

core, such as the ‘dish’ and the ‘bridge!’   

     

Year 2 -  
This week Year 2 have had lots of fun writing their own imaginative African tales. 
Following our sequence of learning, we made illustrated plans which helped us to create 
our incredible, original stories. Take a look at our lovely learning… 

 

 

 

 

                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                      



Year 3 – RE 
In year 3, we have been thinking about the meaning of Christmas to Christians. We have 
explored the difference between a religious and non-religious Christmas. We then discussed 
the gift we would want to give to the world. We all felt that it was important to spread 
kindness and love.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 4 – DT  
 In DT this week, the children in Year 4 learnt about different types of doors and how they 

open as part of a unit on Mechanisms. They then identified different hinges and labelled a 

Butt Hinge. They then had to design their own hinge, thinking about the type of equipment 

and materials needed. After that, we set to work making our hinges using dowel, 

cardboard, paper straws and the children were very excited about using saws with a glue 

gun. Hopefully they can attach them to a box over the holidays. If any of them are 

successful with this, please bring them back to show us 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 – Geography  

 

To wrap up our study of 'Around the World' in Geography this term, in year 5 we 

have created informative leaflets highlighting some of the most interesting human-

made landmarks that tourists, friends, and families might enjoy while traveling 

across Europe. We hope you find these insights both helpful and engaging. Who 

knows? We might even see you next year in Paris at the Eiffel Tower!  



Forest School 
 

 



Bedtime Routines 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



               

 

 

 

  



Dates for Your Diary 
Monday 23rd December – 
Friday 3rd January  

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY  

Monday 6th January 2025  First day of the spring term  
Friday 17th January  INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN  
Thursday 30th January  PTA Sponsored Bounce  
Wednesday 5th February  9am – parent and carer coffee morning with the Mental 

Health Schools Team  
Tuesday 11th February  Safer Internet Day  
Thursday 13th and Friday 14th 
February  

Whole school art exhibition  
PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

Friday 14th February  PTA fundraiser (Non-uniform day)   
Monday 17th –  
Friday 21st February  

HALF TERM HOLIDAY  

 

 

Reminder! 
 

Spring term starts back on January 6th 8:55am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Anastasia  For being fantastic this week attending Nursery all day and playing nicely with 

her friends. Well done, Anastasia! 😊   

Nursery 
AM  

Abdulsalam  For being kind and helping your friends outside. Well done, Abdulsalam! 😊   

Nursery 
PM  

Sufiyan  For being very helpful during tidy up time. Well done, Sufiyan! 😊   

Blue Class  The whole 
class  

For their amazing nativity performance of ‘Whoops-a-Daisy Angel’. We are so 
proud of you all!  

Red Class  The whole 
class  

  

For their amazing nativity performance of ‘Whoops-a-Daisy Angel’. We are so 
proud of you all!  

  
Yellow 
Class  

The whole 
class  

  

For their amazing nativity performance of ‘Whoops-a-Daisy Angel’. We are so 
proud of you all!  

  
1M  The Whole 

Class  
For their fantastic efforts in everything they’ve done this term and for their 

brilliant Christmas performance this week. Well done 1M! 😊   
1N      

1W  Zolihat  For being very helpful and thorough during tidy up time. She is always willing to 
keep the classroom organised. Thank you Zolihat!   

2E  Temi  For being such an amazing member of 2E. She is kind, enthusiastic and always 

ready for the day! Well done Temi, keep it up! 😊  
2S  Adam  For his fantastic effort towards his learning this week. Keep it up Adam! 😊   

2SW  Ilakkiya  For her politeness and kindness towards her peers. She is such a good role 

model. Well done Ilakkiya! 😊   

3A  Vivien   For being a fantastic Christmas helper! You have been so helpful all week, well 

done 😊   

3G  Cedar  For her amazing singing and dancing during our winter performance. You are a 
star!  

3S  Victoria  For being a fantastic member of our community. We are really going to miss 
her and wish her the very best in her new school – they are very lucky to have 

you 😊   
4K  The Whole 

Class  
For a very impressive performance during the Christmas Assembly. You have 

all been amazing this term and should be proud of yourselves. Well done😉   
4L  4L For their fantastic effort in putting together the festive assembly. You worked 

very well as a team.  

4S  4S  For their amazing effort in putting together a lovely Christmas performance! 
Beautiful singing, heartfelt poetry, jolly jokes and expressive reading aloud. 

Well done, you are all super stars!  

5C  Junior  For consistently being a polite and respectful member of the class, and for 
setting a positive example for your classmates. Well done!  

5L  Vaishnavi  For consistently having an excellent attitude towards learning. You are self-
motivated and always produce learning of a high standard. Well done!  

5V      

6A  Evie  For her resilience and commitment towards every area of her learning, which 
has enabled her to make good progress. Keep it up!  

6L  Nicole  For working extremely hard in your writing this week by carefully considering 
the features needed. Well done!  

6R  Tavarie  For always demonstrating integrity and collaborating well with his peers. Well 
done.  

RB Blue    
All of RB  

For fantastic Christmas performances – well done!  
  RB Green  



 


